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20 July 2020 
Dear Parents / Carers 

Arrangements for the Start of the New Term 
 
We look forward to welcoming your child back to school in September. Please note that the 
Education Authority has designated Tuesday 1 September and Wednesday 2 September as 
Preparation days for staff and therefore the school will not be open to children. 
 

Attendance 
The first two weeks of term will be a period of re-familiarizing with school routines and 
reintegrating everyone into full-time education. All pupils should be present by Monday 
14th September. 
 
In September 2020 the children of the Primary Campus will be divided into 7 teaching 
classes: 

Class Staff Language 

Onnen: Year 0 & 1 Miss Iona Davies Welsh 

Bedwen: Year 2 & 3 Mrs Angharad Williams Welsh 

Celynnen: Year 0, 1 & 2 Miss Mary Griffiths English 

Masarnen: Year 3 & 4 Mrs Ann Eleri Thomas English 

Afallen: Year 3, 4 & 5 Mrs Gwenan Phillips Welsh 

Helygen: Year 5 & 6 Mrs Manon Holt Welsh 

Collen: Year 5 & 6 Mr Alwyn Jones English 

 

See document titled Dates & Times for Start of Term  for each group and class. 

 

Social Distancing & Hygiene Measures 
From September, social distancing measures will be relaxed for primary aged children to enable 
whole class teaching and for children from more than one class to share the playground and dinner 
hall. However, children will need to try to maintain a social distance from staff and to ensure that 
they wash their hands thoroughly and consistently. 
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Temperature Check 
We will continue to check every child’s temperature as they arrive at school. 

 

Breakfast Club and After School Club 
Due to current circumstances, no breakfast club will be provided in September. No decision 
has yet been made on reopening the After School Club. MCCP (the provider) will share 
information before the start of term. 

 

School Dinner 
The canteen will reopen in September and will serve school dinners. See menu on: 

https://brohyddgen.cymru/index.php/the-canteen-school-meals/. If you think you may qualify 
for free school meals, more details can be found on the Powys website: 
https://en.powys.gov.uk/article/3758/Free-school-meals-and-help-with-school-clothing 

 

School Uniform 
When they return to school, children should be encouraged to wear clean school uniform. 

 
Writing Equipment 
The school will provide basic equipment for each child to keep in a transparent pencil case, so that 
no one will have to share. The fewer resources bought in from home, the better. 
 
Please contact the school if you would like to discuss any of the above arrangements. 
 
Thank you very much for your support during a really difficult time. Work will NOT be uploaded to 
Microsoft Teams/J2E/Hwb during the holidays - time should be taken to relax, unwind and read. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 

 
 
Haf ap Robert 
 
Assistant Head Teacher 
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